Faculty Senate Minutes 
October 2, 2008
2:30 – 4:00 pm

Members present: Sue Van Boven, Rick Vaughn, Tony Craig, Gary Smith, Debra Adair, Tom Butler(sub), Chris Scinto(sub), Patti Marsh, Beth Newman, Marianne Roccaforte, Shelle Witten, Umar Sharif
Faculty Present:
Jeanne Franco, Marilyn Christiano

Guests Present:
Vaughn Walker, Barry Vaughan, Jacalyn Askin

Call to Order 14:30

Guests: 

Vaughn Walker:
How to make PVCC go from good to great.  Decided not to do a murder mystery party but rather, do a fair / haunted house.   Would like input on flyer.  Wants to get everyone involved.  6:00-10:00 pm.  Recommendation to add logos to flyer.  Advertise on PVCC Web page and marquee. Add Friday, October 24th to flyer.  Sign up sheets to help pass out flyers will be in Student Life.  Would like faculty to dress up as well.

Jacalyn Askin:
Discussed textbook costs.  Bookstore seems to charge excessive markups on customized books. Can we direct students to alternative sources?  It seems like it is ok to send ISBN and title and tell the student to shop around.

Barry Vaughan, Faculty Association President:

· Senate thanked him for service to faculty.  

· IT Audit: IT audit is coming along.  Faculty survey has been sent out.  Be sure to complete the survey.  Survey has uncovered some problems with District IT.  

· How is the current financial crisis impacting our state retirement?  We will take some hit because of Lehman Bros. but it may not be that bad.  We will have more of an operational budget cut.  State is in serious financial shape.  We need to get off of state aid completely.  Barry stated he thought Rufus thinks that may be a good idea.  What would colleges due if there is a 10% cut?  Capital budget is frozen.  State aid to education is a risk. ABOR is letting university presidents have a free hand on setting tuition.

· Has district hired a not third party administrator?  Barry did not think they have.  Jeanne stated the district hired TSA Consulting.  

· Arizona Community Council: What is the composition of that council?  There seems to be no faculty representation.  Barry has asked our lobbyist on get more information.  It seems it mostly about reporting.  May not have any policy making power but it has not been completely defined yet.  Barry is not sure where it is going to go.  

· What input does faculty have regarding the new SIS system?  Codes for courses will be changing.  Individual campus senates can send recommendations to the FEC.  

· Question regarding assessment: What are we assessing?  If we aren't assessing, what are we doing?  We are at the mercy of the accrediting agencies.  The smart thing we can do is have faculty be evaluators.  Large amount of work for little benefit.  It is important for use to reflect on what the priorities are and where does assessment belong.  This is a good opportunity to get together and set an agenda. Assessment should be faculty driven and faculty developed.
Regular Meeting

1. Call to Order: 15:37

2. Agenda:  Added Assessment under new business. R. Vaughn approved.  G Smith 2nd. Approved.

3. Minutes:  Correct spelling of “Rubi”.  Approved.

4. Reports:
a. President:  How long do we keep student records?  1 year for transcripts and grade rosters.  Faculty should keep records for 1 year because of the limit on student grade appeals. Sue asked what kinds of things do faculty have to be shredded?  December 12 is deadline for retirement incentive.  Faculty charities at Roadrunners in November. Check faculty charities web site.  Working on Faculty Association legal defense fund.  Fund can be used for work related criminal arrest.  This is money that has already been set aside.  Committees: FAC is looking for 1 person.  You get release time.  ITAC is going away.  MIRA needs a rep.  No release time.

b. President elect:  President elect has created a report showing accomplishments.  Any comments should be sent to R. Vaughn.  We should talk about this function for the future.

c. Treasurer: Easy month.  Rick Vaughn will be added as a signer the account.

d. Secretary:  If anyone has minutes from last year, please send them to G. Smith.

5. Old Business:

a. College Plan:  Please review and send Sue hard copy with changes.  Should this be sent to Division Chairs?  Senate thought it was a good idea.  Shelly knows of typos and other errors.  Will bring back for next meeting.

b. Division Elections:  Committee is in place.  Time line has been done.  Committee has received nominations for all six divisions.  Will deliver ballots Tuesday next week.  Will count ballots on Wed Oct 15th.  Recommended e-mail reminders.  Is it necessary to enclose the ballots in sealed envelope?  Response was it does not have to be sealed.  If only one candidate is nominated what do we do?  Options were to "Approve" or "Abstain".  A majority of the division must elect a new chair.  Self nominations is taken to the President for approval prior to voting.  Nominations close Friday.

c. Marketing:  We discussed.  IA and marketing should be separate.  Maybe invite Paul to a senate meeting to discuss this issue.  It should be discussed in the divisions and then bring suggestions to Sue.  We will review and invite Paul to a meeting to discuss the recommendations.  Position was a mixed bag of skill sets.  We can make changes now.

d. Active Retirement: Sue is scheduling meeting with Paul and Mary Lou to discuss this.  Based on what other colleges do Sue feels it can work here for 49% for some faculty from larger divisions.  Won't be a guarantee for all situations.  We need to defend our faculty lines.  We need to locate the document outlining 49% responsibilities.

6. New Business:

a. Adjunct Faculty Appreciation Event Donation: October 16, 2008 5:30-7:15 pm.  We should send personal invitations to adjunct faculty.  We have 366 adjunct faculty.  R. Vaughn moved, G. Smith 2nd, Approved spending $ 250.00 to support the event.

b. Parking Control: Tabled

c. Assessment: Could Beth and Marilyn put on a dialog day to make suggestions to modify our assessment program?  Nancy Kolokowski may be able to coordinate this.  Rubric seems good but the stats make no sense.  Issue of changing nature of the division chair role in this function.  Sue will talk to Nancy to schedule a town hall meeting for faculty to discuss assessment.  Senate will provide food.  Group will come up with a proposal and that will be brought back to senate.  Should this be a special senate meeting?  Assessment committee can follow up with the result of the town hall.  Would like to have a meeting on Oct 21st @ 2:30pm.

7. Adjourn:  T Craig, T Butler 2nd. Approved. 17:20

Respectfully submitted: Gary R. Smith, Secretary

